
 

 

  

November 2020 NEWSLETTER 

 

PCCI Christmas Party 

Saturday 5th December 2020 

Moreton Bay Boat Club 

Bird O'Passage Parade Scarborough  

 

Arrive 11am Seated by 12pm 

 

Please bring a $10 gift for ‘Secret Santa’ wrapped for a male or 
female 

Come dressed for the occasion 

Eat Drink & be Merry 

 
 

 



 

 

RAFFLE ROSTER 

 

February -  Henk & Bep  

March -   Paul & Vickie 

April -   Gay G 

 

Refund of up to $20 + tickets  

ACTIVITIES ROSTER & REPORTER 

 

February -  Gayle & Rod with Brian &  
   Loretta 

March -  Les & Bernie with Rob & Diane 

April -   Eric & Bev with Gary &  
   Wendy 

A note from your Secretary.. 
 

The rally at Kirra was in not too many words interesting. We had lots of wind and some members 
being attracted to the dark side and the activity caused a little confusion. 

 As you all know Glenda fell ill on Saturday afternoon and Neil took her to the hospital were she 
stayed over night comfortable. I’m sure you all would like to wish her a speedy recovery and send 
her your best wishes but I’m sure Neil will let us all know in due cause so please be patient, 
fortunately we were close to a well equipped hospital. 

Your committee has discussed several times health issues so it is important to us all that each 
member be prepared, especially if you are on prescribed medication or just not feeling the best. 

On something different now preparation for the xmas luncheon is on target for 5
th
 December so if 

you haven’t already done let Helen Hunter know of you preferences. 

Cheers Rick  

 

If you are unable to attend your nominated rally, 
please get in touch with the next member on any of 
these two lists. Should you be unable to find a 
replacement from these lists, please contact our 
Vice President Yvonne 

Rally Coordinators Report   

What a fabulous weekend at Kirra Beach tourist Park. We were all grouped 
together and the sites were large and shady. 
 
Our next outing is the Xmas luncheon at Moreton Bay Boat Club, 5th Dec. 
2020 starting at  11.00 am. 
 
Please be seated by 12.00pm. Bring a secret Santa gift, Male or Female, and wear a Christmas 
themed outfit. Club shirts are not required on this occasion. 
 
Club picnic is on Saturday 16th January at Thurecht Park located in Scarborough. 
 
Our first Rally in 2021 will be at Cotton Tree Caravan Park 17th - 24th February. Our group 
reservation number is 508329. Once you have made your booking can you please reply to me 
via email. 
 
Helen Hunter 
Rally Coordinator PCCI 



 

 

Birthdays for January 

 

    Vicki Mackenzie    Brian Purtell 

    Glenda Wagstaff   Wendy Holder 

    Gary Holder 

Many Happy Returns! 

anniversaries for December /January 

 

   Brian & Loretta Purtell (Dec)  Barrie & Barbara Richardson (Jan) 

Congratulations! 

 February Rally Activity 

  

Organisers Gayle & Rod with Brian & Loretta 

 

TBA 



 

 

What happened at Kirra Beach…. 

Saturday Morning Report -  Kirra Beach 
 

A group of our cars decided to venture to Cougal Cascades. This was a short, but very nice, drive along 
the Currumbin Valley out past Currumbin Rock Pools into the foot hills of Springbrook National Park.  The 
were some magnificent stands of trees that we drove through and also one acreage block with flowering 
Jacarandas near the road, manicured lawns (lots of them) and a majestic house. It looked like a million 
bucks (and probably was). 
 
On arriving at Cougal Cascades car park there was an acute shortage of parking spaces. After some 
innovative positioning of vehicles, we wandered up the walking track (all bitumen) to the cascades. There 
were a number of people there enjoying the water and also at the other swimming holes on Currumbin 
creek, which explained the shortage of parking. We then continued up the track to a semi restored 
sawmill which ceased operation in 1951, a special year for a couple of the walkers.  It was a pleasant 
walk down hill to the cars.   
 
On the return trip we stopped at the Om (as in ooommm) Café and were entertained by a tradie there 

while waiting for our mourning tea.  It was then a short drive back to Kirra after a very pleasant morning. 
 
Les 

Activity Report - Kirra Beach 
What a fantastic activity. Who better to ask than the two couples on the roster at Kirra.  
A quick change of plans as one of the group was very unwell and ended up at John Flynn Hospital. 
  
The activity was started with a fun pass the parcel with the music and the person who received it 
unwrapped the parcel when the music stopped. They read the note and got a sweet, passing it on when 
the music started. The last unwrapping person to receive the parcel got the prize. This was won by 
Elaine.  
 
We than had a break and did the birthdays and anniversaries. Neil then took Glenda to hospital.  
Dave and Andy then proceeded with the Aussie map quiz which was won by Les. 
With still some time left, Dave and Andy then gave the group 30 cryptic town in Queensland quizzes. Les 
also won this. But everyone got a packet of chips, chocolates and assortment of sweets.  
 
Dave and Andy 

Roving Report -  Kirra Beach 

 
The rally this month was a bit smaller with ten vans arriving on Thursday and two more on Friday. There 

were three who did take a wrong turn and ended up in N.S.W. but we won’t mention names. The Kirra 

Beach Caravan Park was lovely with lots of shady trees, close to the beaches, cafes, drives to be done, 

and plenty of walking for some. The weather was lovely most of the time, just one day that was overcast 

and windy.  

Friday afternoon the Gazebos were put together by a few of the men with help from Helen H seeming to 

be doing some overseeing and Gayle doing a good job of Supervising everyone.  

Dinner Friday night at the North Kirra Surf Club was well attended and I’m sure no one went home hungry 

as there was so much food on everyone’s plates. One couple had decided to stay home, so they would 

have had a nice peaceful evening as it was very noisy at the club and none of us were lucky to come 

away winning a raffle. Better luck next time. 

Sunday, after the Saturday activities, was quiet with most people doing their own thing and Monday was 

the end of another great rally although a few of us did stay on for an extra day so Happy Hour on Monday 

was very small. 

See you at the Christmas Party.  

Elaine & Warren 



 

 

Medical Information 

It has recommended that members have a Personal medical record form, which is available 
from a chemist, displayed in your RV to assist Ambulance staff etc. in case of an emergency. 
 
This information should include any Medical Conditions, medications & ICE contact/s. 
 
This information can also be stored in your smart phone for those times you are out & about. 
 
To access the Medical Information section on your smart phone navigate to your Contacts List & 
locate Your name at the top then Select it. This may need to be done through Settings on 
some phones. 
 
Your details will now be displayed select Edit to start updating then scroll down until you locate 
Edit Medical ID (IPhone) or Medical Info (Android) or like then Select. 
 
Now complete any appropriate sections e.g. Medical Conditions, Medical Notes (Medications), 
Blood Type & ICE (In Case of Emergency) contact/s then select Done or like to save 
 
This information can then be accessed if required by selecting Emergency from your Passcode 
screen. No passcode is required. 
 
Cheers 
John H 



 

  

TREASURER’S REPORT 

What a great stay we had at the Kirra Caravan Park. We had 12 vans in attendance. Rod and 

Gail were in charge of running the raffle this time and a thank you to both of them for donating 

the prize of an inflatable air chair for two. This was won by Helen and John and I am sure they 

will enjoy using it in their pool. The raffle raised $55.00. 

The club Christmas Party is up next on the 5th December commencing at 11am  and I am look-

ing forward to seeing you all attend.  We are glad that the club has sufficient funds to cover the 

cost of the Christmas Meal of all our members and will subsidise half the cost of the meal for our 

associate members. Please remember to bring a  gift for the  Secret Santa to the 

value of $10.00. 

Barbara Richardson 

REMINDERS 

Members are expected to wear their Club Shirts at “Official” Club gatherings and any other designated 

Club Activities, gatherings or functions as stated by the Committee. 

Only the officially sanctioned shirt is acceptable as stated by the Committee. 

Saturday is official Club rally day (Club shirt day) 

 

Members are reminded that the PCCI Constitution and By-Laws can be located on the club website under 

the Members Only - Club Documents section. 



 

 

CLUB SHOP 

 

  Men's Shirts   $32      Club Stickers   $5 

  Women's Shirts  $32      Flags    $17 

  Jackets   $45      Van Flag Holders   $5 

  Sleeveless Shirts  $25      Towbar Hitch Handles  $10 

  Caps    $18      Tent Peg Pullers   $5 

 

 Gossip Line from Kirra 

 

• How many members travelled via NSW? 

• Who were the interstate members at Kirra? 

• Who had a Covid-19 test to get to Kirra? 

• How many men does it take to put up an erection? 

• Which highly respected member took 57 attempts to back his van in? 

• Who was upset when told that it didn’t make any difference when he went to make himself 
beautiful? 

• Hands up those who took the wrong turn coming HOME? Like there is a great big sign that 
says BRISBANE this way for BT50 drivers. 

 

If you see something funny at the next rally then please write it down & drop it in the 
Gossip Line bin so we can all share. 

…...Note from your Editor 

 

Currently I’m in the process of publishing the old club newsletters going back to 
the first in October 2005 onto the website. 
 
I would like to thank Bev, Les & Barrie for their assistance in locating some of the past 
newsletters. 
 
If you have any photos / gossip from our Rallies or articles that you wish to have 
 published, please email them to me at jhgnhunter@outlook.com 
 
Cheers 
John H 

EMERGENCY DETAILS - FIRE OR MEDICAL  
 

To seek urgent help, continual quick short blasts of a whistle or car horn (3 seconds on/off).  
 
Upon hearing this members are requested to proceed in an orderly manner to the site of the 
whistle or car horn bringing with them mobile phone, fire extinguisher, water bucket, fire blanket, 
torch and first aid kit where available. 



 

 

2020  

 

December  

Christmas Party 
Moreton Bay Boat 
Club 

2021  

 

January 2021 

Picnic 
TBA 

 

February 

Cotton Tree Caravan 
Park 
 

March  

Kenilworth 
Showgrounds 
 

April 

Boonah 
Showgrounds 
 

May 

Kingaroy 
Showgrounds 
 
June 
 
Marburg 
Showgrounds 
 
July 

Pomona 
Showgrounds  
 
August 

Imbil Retreat 
Caravan Pk  
 
September 
 
Canungra 
Showgrounds  
 

  * Dog Friendly     
 

Just a few Pics 

Cougal Cascades 

Friday night at Kirra North SLSC 



 

 

Oven mitt pass the parcel activity 

Raffle winners Helen & John 

Birthdays Doreen, Dave & Neil 

Anniversaries Bernie & Les, Doreen & Dave, Glenda & Neil 

Winner Elaine 

Trivia winner Les Participation winner Eric 



 

 

COMMITTEE/SUBCOMMITTEE CONTACT DETAILS  

Email address: peninsulacaravanclub@gmail.com 

Position Name Mobile Email address 

President Mark Linnett 0413 646 509 marktrading@hotmail.com 

Vice President Yvonne Weeks 0418 798 655 nandyweeks@gmail.com 

Secretary Rick Roeder 0409 549 856 h47r46@gmail.com 

Treasurer Barbara Richardson 0439 427 045 Richardson.barbaraf@outlook.com 

Rally Coordinator Helen Hunter 0421 222 346  jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

Newsletter 

Editor 
John Hunter 0481 753 275 jhgnhunter@outlook.com 

The contents of this document are intended for the original club recipients and must not be on for-
warded without the permission of the Author 

None of the contents of this newsletter necessarily states the views of the Peninsula Caravan Club 
Inc or that of the editor unless otherwise stated.    


